
Good evening – I am Bob Prybutok, past president of Temple Beth El 

First – to everyone, Shanah Tovah and T’zom Kal 

It is an honor to be asked by the Board of TBE to address our congregation 

on this Kol Nidre evening.  The purpose of my presentation is to reach out 

to my fellow congregants in our tradition of Tikkun Olam and Tzedakah, 

which we have been engaged in as a community since the inception of 

TBE but with a different perspective.  One of looking beyond our 

congregation to the broader community and the world around us. 

Suzanne and I have been members of Temple Beth El for some 40 years 

and like many of our fellow congregants look to TBE as a second home 

and our congregation as an extended family.  

We have the good fortune to have two of our three children and 4 of our 6 

grandchildren as members of TBE and have the joy watching the journey of 

our children and grandchildren in developing their love of Judaism and 

becoming an integral part of our Jewish community. 

Of course – having a wonderful place of worship and fellowship is at the 

foundation of this journey.  Which brings me back to the tradition of 

Tzedakah but with a more introspective approach that is closer to home.  

Our outreach to our community, which is well established, can only be 

supported through a strong and sound institution.   

This is at the heart of my appeal to you – our congregants – on this Kol 

Nidre evening. 

Our wonderful building is 34 years old – as many have observed – after 34 

years we all get a little worn – and our House – to many of us our second 

home has been in need of significant repair. In spite of recent deficits to our 

budget these repairs could not be ignored.  

 The doors have all been replaced including hardware and locks. 

 The exterior of our building has been repaired and painted. 

 Our roof has been replaced. 

 Our stucco on the entrance will be removed and replaced. 

These repairs are major and have all hit us at the same time.  It has put a 

significant dent in our funds but we had no choice – we have a 

responsibility to maintain our house for our congregants.   



This significant financial requirement is at the heart of this Kol Nidre appeal.   

In thinking about this appeal I was concerned about how to approach this 

since we have not had a tradition of annual appeals to our congregation, so 

I did some research, read some speeches, considered being humorous but 

settled on a story that I think appropriate for several reasons: 

 I realize that many of us are financially stressed and always 

balancing financial commitments and balancing the needs against 

the wants.  

 These pressures and conflicts present an obstacle to our 

spontaneous giving. 

 Many of us say – we support the Temple through dues and school 

tuition. 

 Too often this perspective stands in the way of our reaching and 

experiencing the joy of giving. 

A reality is our tuition collectively contributes a part of our educational cost 

– the rest is subsidized through dues and our dues are lower than other 

Synagogues in our area.  Our need is very understandable and one our 

board and finance committee have struggled with. 

The story I referred to is about giving – It goes like this: 

Rabbi Schneur Zalman of Liadi, Russia who lived between 1745 – 1812 
and is considered the founder of Chabad - went out to collect funds to help 
free Jewish captives. 

He went to a village famous for its miser, a wealthy but stingy man who 
would give a single rusty copper coin to any beggar or rabbi requesting 
tzedakah.  Everyone who received this stingy contribution just threw it 
back. 

Rabbi Zalman went to this village and wanted to visit this miser, and 
requested two other rabbi's from the village to join him.  Reluctantly the two 
rabbis agreed.  Rabbi Zalman asked that they say nothing, no matter what 
happens. 

The three of them went to the miser's home and requested donations to 
help the Jewish captives.  The miser gave his donation--a single rusty 
copper coin.  To the miser's surprise, Rabbi Zalman did not begrudge the 



stingy donation, but thanked him profusely, shaking his hand, gazing 
appreciatively into the miser's eyes, giving the miser blessings and 
accolades for contributing to the release of these Jewish souls. 

Upon leaving the miser's house, one of Rabbi Zalman's companions hissed 
"Why didn't you throw his worthless donation back into his face?!"  Rabbi 
Zalman replied, "Remember, say nothing."  Suddenly the miser opened his 
door again and called to them, "Please come back -- I need to speak with 
you."  Once back inside the miser asked, "How much money do you need 
for the release of these unfortunate souls?" 

"5000 rubles," answered Rabbi Zalman.  "Okay, I'll give 1000 rubles to help 
these people."  The other two rabbis were astonished, afraid to even look 
at the miser for fear that he might change his mind.  He gave Rabbi Zalman 
the 1000 rubles and Rabbi Zalman again thanked the man profusely, 
offering blessings and accolades on his generosity.   
 

As they left, one of the two rabbi's whispered, "That was a miracle!" and 
again Rabbi Zalman signaled them to be still.  Suddenly the door of the 
house flung open:  "Rabbi's please come back, I need to speak with you," 
the miser called out.  They went back into his home for a third time.  The 
miser said to them "I want to give the entire 5000 rubles to help these 
Jewish souls, please count it to make sure I didn't make a mistake."!! The 
two other rabbis were now entirely baffled.  As they left his home they 
asked Rabbi Zalman, "How did you get that notorious miser to give 5000 
rubles?" 

"That man is no miser," said Rabbi Zalman. "But how could he desire to 
give, if he never in his entire life experienced the joy of giving?  

Everyone to whom he gave that rusty coin of his just threw it back into his 
face." 

What is the message of this Rusty Coin story – it underscores the sense of 
well-being and joy we all feel in performing an act of Tzedakah – regardless 
of the means or financial ability of the giver. It’s not the amount – it’s the act 
that is important and appreciated. 

You all should have an envelope with tabs for specific amounts of 

Tzedakah. 



If you don’t have an envelope they are in our foyer. 

Open your envelope – consider the tabs – fold one over, one that is easy 

financially – then bask in the wonderful feeling of Tzedakah. 

Then consider how good it will feel to go a little further and replace that tab 

with another, larger tab. But only what makes you comfortable and 

maintains that warmth of Tzedakah. 

You can leave the envelopes in the basket in our foyer. 

Your donation strengthens our community and allows us to continue to 

maintain a solid foundation for all of us. 

We appreciate the generosity of our congregation and the tradition of giving 

and support. This is a unique time where your generosity is of particular 

need.   

Thank you – G’mar Hatima Tova – may you be sealed in the book of 

life. 

 

 


